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Lumber 
Hong Kong relies heavily on imports to meet lumber demand. 

Although prices picked up in H1, demand has been fairly sluggish, as 

residential construction, for example, has been particularly weak. 

There are schemes in place to boost residential construction, with the 

government attempting to increase the housing supply, and this 

includes the Green Form Subsidised Home Ownership Scheme 

(GSH) and Starter Homes (SH) pilot projects. Assuming the sector 

picks up again, lumber prices will stay close to current levels.

Cement and aggregates 
Hong Kong has a heavy reliance on cement imports, given that its 

domestic cement production is limited to Green Island Cement 

Company Limited. This is the only integrated cement plant in Hong 

Kong, with a capacity of cement grinding and clinker production at 2.5 

MT and 1.5 MT respectively. 

Concrete blocks and bricks 
The construction industry has continued to recover steadily, which 

has contributed to an improvement in demand for blocks and bricks, 

and this has come at a time of rising production costs. Local supplies 

will be sufficient to meet demand, but costs will be a factor in keeping 

prices close to current highs.

Steel (rebar and structural) 
Steel prices in Hong Kong have dropped from recent highs, reflecting 

the downward trend in prices from key import markets – notably 

China, where demand has been weak owing to COVID-19 lockdowns. 

Hong Kong has also been importing rebar at relatively low prices for 

markets in the Middle East.

Copper 
Copper demand is primarily met through imports from China and 

South Korea, and reflecting global pressures, prices soared in 2021. 

Although they are set to fall, prices are likely to remain elevated in the 

coming quarters, with increased volatility owing to the disruption 

caused by the Russia-Ukraine conflict.

The Asian Development Bank has cut its growth forecast for 

Southeast Asia to 3.8%, including Hong Kong, off the back of 
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along with a residential market downturn. In contrast to much of 

the world, inflation is not hitting the record rates seen 

elsewhere, posting a four-month low in May of 1.2% and 

expected to be 2% for the year. This is down to residential, 

which makes up 40% of the CPI, falling by 0.5% upon private 

rental dropping for a 19th consecutive month. 

The Census and Statistics Department reported a 1.1% drop in 

nominal terms in the total gross value of construction works 

performed by main contractors in Q1 year-on-year. Downside 

risks include the supply chain constraints being felt globally, the 

uncertain geopolitical climate, and the Chinese slowdown 

weighing on demand. 

-------------

As material costs will continue to represent a challenge for the 

construction industry for the foreseeable future, Linesight will 

publish quarterly updates to track commodities and provide 

insights about future projections on movements.
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